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	Dear SJS Parents,

On Ash Wednesday began the forty days of our Lenten season that leads to Easter. On Ash Wednesday, we came together to remind ourselves that we don’t always follow God’s ways and need to ask God for His mercy and forgiveness. Like God’s people in the time of the prophets, we wear ashes to show that we want to turn away from whatever keeps us from God, and to have a change of heart, so that we can live in right relationship with God and each other. 

What is Lent all about, anyway?...this season of self-denial, penance and meditation? How do we teach our kids it's more than just giving up candy for 40 days? Lent is literally a time of reflection on the passion of Jesus; 40 days in which we reflect on the hugeness of what our Salvation is and the plan that God had for each of us through Jesus. It's also very baptismal in nature. It is a very prayerful time in which we prepare ourselves to celebrate the grace of our forgiveness, our gift of salvation and the hope in the Resurrection.

Talking to our kids about Lent means we first have to understand the history and meaning behind WHY it's celebrated. The important thing is that we do take the time and talk to them about what this season leading up to Easter is all about.

If you want to start talking to your kids about Lent, two very important teaching tools we parents use every day are symbols and story. If you walk into most Catholic churches during Lent, you'll find that many of their altars are decorated using desert plants and large bowls of water or even simple waterfalls. These two symbols are important during the Lenten season. The desert experience reminds us of the 40 years the Israelites wandered in the desert before being allowed into the Promised Land. It is also very symbolic of the 40 days Jesus spent in the desert being tempted and tempered before beginning His earthly ministry. The number "40" is symbolic too. Nothing Biblical is random and that's important to share with our children.

Water is an important symbol in Lent. Lent is a time we work towards an inner renewal of our Baptism in Christ. It is a season when we delve a little deeper into our faith and understanding of our salvation through grace. Since Lent is baptismal in nature, it's a good time to discuss baptism with our kids. Talking about how the water is either poured over their heads or how they are immersed, and how it's a symbol of dying to a life without Christ and being resurrected to a new life-- a forever life--with Him. Using story to enhance this visual, share with them the actual Bible story of how John the Baptist baptized Jesus in the Jordan River. And how Jesus loved us so much He gave us this beautiful example to better explain God's gift of salvation.

If your family celebrates fasting during this season, talk to your kids about why the family isn't eating meat on Friday. (It is customary that only people who are 18-59 are expected to fast throughout Lent, although some families do decide to include everyone in the meat-fast on Fridays or at least on Good Friday). First, it's an act of self-denial. In our consumerist society a little self-denial can really teach virtue! Secondly, it's meant to unify the church with the poor, both locally and throughout the world. Lent has always been a time when individual families, churches and schools collect money for the poor and for missionaries who serve locally and abroad. Giving up meat each week allows families to put that extra money towards this offering. Kids tend to love collecting /saving change for a church offering if they know that this money will be helping others in the world!

Another way we can instruct our children to "fast" during their Lenten journey is by encouraging them to be more loving to brothers, sisters and parents. Fasting from arguing with siblings or talking back to parents for 40 days will lead to good practices that might even last past Easter Sunday!

Lent is a time when prayer with family is essential. We are truly preparing for Holy Week, Good Friday and Easter Sunday. There are several good devotionals to be found online or at Christian bookstores. For any who have never been to Stations of the Cross, I encourage you to join us on Fridays at 2:30pm for Stations of the Cross until Good Friday. It is a prayerful service that literally walks the participants through the Passion of Jesus. The entire family can take part in this service and then discuss our forgiveness of sins through the amazing love and sacrifice of our Lord; once again in preparation to celebrate His Resurrection in three days!
Congratulations!

Congratulations to Valerie Champagne for placing 1st in the SJS Spelling Bee and representing SJS in the County Spelling Bee!
No Bus Service on Friday, March 9th
Please mark on your calendar that there will be NO Bus Service on Friday, March 9th due to District 108 not having school.  Pre/After care will be available.

Spring Festival Events & Raffle Tickets

Thanks to all who have been working hard to their sell raffle tickets. We appreciate you returning sold tickets in early so we are not bombarded in the end.  You still have time and opportunities to sell your tickets after Masses. If anyone is interested in selling after Mass, please log into SignUpGenius.com to sign up.  Remember 50% of the profits from all the Spring Festival events come back to the school to help continue to make Catholic education affordable.  Please remember all tickets are due by Friday, May 4th in the school office.
Security Reminders & Updates for All Parents!

Parents, please remember that you must sign in when entering the school, and sign out when you leave.  You must wear a visitor badge at all times when inside the school building.  Also you may not go into a classroom at any time during school hours unless directed to by that teacher or the school office.  Another item we are asking is that no one opens the outside door.  Please let the school office to release the door so we are aware of who is coming into the building for security purposes.  

Also as a school community we have been working in corporation with the Diocese of Peoria and local law enforcement to review our school procedures for security at school and also at the Church.   Currently our school has a well-established security measures in place for our school for the wellbeing of students and staff. These include: visitor check-in procedures, locked doors after the start of the school day, and security cameras.  After our much discussion we have decided to implement a few changes for our school Masses, adoration, and stations of the cross to increase security.  Beginning on Friday, February 23rd the only doors that will be open to enter the church will be handicap doors (left door on the circle drive and the door closest to the parish center on the playground side).  Once Mass, Adoration or Stations of the Cross begin the all doors will be locked except the door closest to the parish center on the playground side.  Also you will notice staff members strategically placed around the Church to help with security.  We realize locking all doors but the one entrance may be inconvenient in the beginning but we are taking precautions to help keep our staff and students safe.  If you have any questions please contact the school office. Thank you in helping us keep our children safe!
Preschool Registration

St. Joseph Preschool has begun registration for fall. We have classes for children between the ages of three and five.  If you would like more information or would like to register, please call 347-7194 ext. 226.  
School Registration

School registration for the 2018-2019 school year will begin February 15, 2018.  If you know of anything you need to have done before then, please try to get them into the office before this date.

Tuition Statements
Please check your email as Mrs. Ann Hart sent all tuition statements to your email accounts.  If you did not receive it or have questions, please contact her at 347-6108. 

A TAX CREDIT SCHOLARSHIP
FAMILIES OF K-12 STUDENTS CAN APPLY FOR SCHOLARSHIPS 
The Tax Credit Scholarship will cover up to 100% of private school tuition up to a maximum of the average Illinois cost to educate, which is roughly $13,000.

Students with unique learning needs, including those who are gifted, English language learners, or those with special education qualifications, will receive larger scholarships? up to double? roughly $26,000.

Tax Credit Scholarships are need based and do not take academic performance into consideration.

The application process will take about 15-20 minutes. The following types of documents will be required for all Invest in Kids Scholarship applicants for an application packet to be considered received and ready for eligibility review and to place applicants in line on a first-come, first-served basis:

Application Checklist:
Adjusted Gross Income*, such as ONE of the following, as indicated at the
end of the application:
· ~ Choose a year and submit all household and income documents for that
· year (don't mix household information from one year with income
· information from a different year)
· ~ Federal Tax Return, pages 1 & 2 (2016 or 2017)
· ~ W-2 (2016 or 2017)
· ~ 1099/s (2016 or 2017)
· ~ Year-end pay stub (2016 or 2017)
· ~ Letter, on letterhead, from employer/s indicating cash wages paid (2016 or
· 2017)
*The application will ask if you receive WIC or SNAP benefits. 
If you do, and your federal tax return is not available to you, you may submit your statement of WIC or SNAP benefits.
Proof of Illinois residency, such as ONE of the following for the residential parent/custodian: 
· ~ Illinois driver's license
· ~ Illinois identification card (issued by the Secretary of State)
· ~ Utility bill in the custodian's name
· ~ Statement of benefits from WIC
· ~ Statement of benefits from SNAP
· ~ W-2
· ~ 1099
· ~ Residential lease in the parent/custodian's name

Documentation of the student's age (applicable to students entering kindergarten and first grade only), such as ONE of the following:
· ~ A copy of the student's birth certificate
· ~ Federal or State ID
· ~ A passport

The following document is optional at the time of application, but will be required prior to the student receiving scholarship dollars: 
· ~ Enrollment or acceptance letter from the private school the student will
· Attend. The letter needs to:
· ~ Be on school letterhead
· ~ State the student's name
· ~ Acknowledge the student will attend the school for the 2018-
· 2019 school year

 
Spalding Scholarship Information
It is time to complete the John Lancaster Spalding Scholarship Fund Grants for the 2018-2019 school year.  Tuition assistance scholarship grants are from the endowment fund, established as a result of the Diocese of Peoria ROOTED IN FAITH Campaign and named in honor of Archbishop Spalding, the first Bishop of Peoria.  Grants will be available for the 2018-2019 school year for any students enrolled in or intending to enroll in a Catholic school located within the Diocese of Peoria whose families are members of a Catholic parish.  All grants will be based on financial need objectively assessed.  Information about the grants and application materials may be obtained from any Catholic elementary or secondary school in the Diocese of Peoria or on the Diocesan website www.cdop.org.  Click on EDUCATION; then on OFFICE OF CATHOLIC SCHOOLS; and then on SPALDING SCHOLARSHIPS.  Families of students currently receiving grants are reminded that all grants are for one year only and anyone seeking to renew a grant for 2018-2019 must reapply.  The application deadline is April 15, 2018.  Notification of grant awards will be made by May 30, 2018.    If you or any parents have any questions, please feel free to contact Mrs. Ann Hart at 309-347-6108.
SJS Angel Fund

More Scholarship Opportunities

St. Joseph School has established a scholarship fund to help families afford a Catholic education for their children.  Each family must apply for the Spalding Scholarship first to be able to apply for the Angel Fund.  For more information, please contact Ann Hart at 347-6108.  All families are encouraged to apply for this scholarship money.  
Pre/Aftercare News

Please mark your calendars… there will be NO DAYCARE available on Monday, March 5th due to Diocesan Institute.

If you would like a printout of your expenses for the 2017 school year, please call the office and leave your name.  Please allow Mrs. King a few days to prepare the tax information you require.

Club 3:16

Thank you to those who joined us for Club 3:16.  Here are some dates for our upcoming events:

Saturday, March 3rd- Saturday Night Cinema! Passion Part 2. Dinner served- 6:00-9:00 pm. 8th & up!
Sunday, March 11th – St. Vincent Food Drive & Game Night! Pizza Served! 8th & up! 4:00-6:00 pm.

Sunday, March 18th – St. Vincent Food Drive & Game Night! Pizza Served! 8th & up! 4:00-6:00 pm.

All events will be at the Parish Center.

SCREENAGERS: GROWING UP IN THE DIGITAL AGE  

Please come join us for a parent educational night on SCREENAGERS: Growing Up in The Digital Age on Wednesday, March 14th beginning at 6:30pm. SCREENAGERS is the first feature documentary to explore the impact of screen technology on kids and offer parents and families proven solutions that work. What started out as a personal story for one has grown into a national movement, helping millions of teens and their families navigate growing up in a world with instant access to screens.

Delaney Ruston decided to make SCREENAGERS when she found herself constantly struggling with her two kids about screen time. Ruston felt guilty and confused, not sure what limits were best, especially around mobile phones, social media, gaming, and how to monitor online homework. Hearing repeatedly how other parents were equally overwhelmed, she realized this is one of the biggest, unexplored parenting issues of our time.  

As a director, Ruston turned the camera on her own family and others—revealing stories of messy struggles over social media, video games, academics and internet addiction.  We meet Hannah, a 14-year old victim of social media bullying who struggled trying to hide her social media use from her mom. And Andrew, whose love of video games turned into an addiction taking him from earning straight A’s to flunking out of college.

Interwoven into these stories, are cutting edge science and insights from thought leaders Peggy Orenstein, Sherry Turkle, Simon Sinek, as well as leading brain scientists who present evidence on the real changes in the brain when kids are on screens. SCREENAGERS goes far beyond exposing the risks of screen time, it reveals multiple approaches on how parents and educators can work with kids to help them achieve a healthy amount of screen time.

SCREENAGERS is blazing a new model of distribution. Our community viewing explains how screen time impacts family lives and what they can do about it.  
 Movie Themes

· Use of screens in school

· Boys and video games

· Girls and social media

· Risk of addiction

Stats

· Kids spend on average 6.5 hours a day on screens and that doesn’t include classroom or homework screen time.

· Boys spend on average the equivalent of 1.5 days on video games every week

· Some recent studies show us that screen time increases dopamine production and causes behavior that mimics addiction.

Extra-Curricular Committee

The Extra-Curricular Committee is looking for new members to join our committee for the 2018-2019 school year. The committee meets every other month and they are responsible for fundraising, running the home basketball/volleyball games, extra-curricular banquet, and recruiting of coaches. If you are interested in being part of this committee, please contact Mrs. Rogers.

Notre Dame Scholarship

The Extra-Curricular Committee is sponsoring a scholarship to the top 8th grade student who will be attending Notre Dame High School. The application criteria: 1) GPA; 2) Student Activities; 3) Essay; and 4) Letter of Recommendation. If any 8th grade student is interested in applying for this scholarship, they may pick up an application form from Mrs. Rogers. Applications are due back to her by Wednesday, March 21st.

Spring Festival 

We are excited about our 5th annual Spring Festival events. Mark your calendar with the following dates for all the activities to make these events a great success.   Please encourage family and friends to join us for these events as this is the major fundraiser for our school.  Remember 50% of the profit comes back to the school to help keep tuition down.
Please don’t forget to sell your 10 raffle tickets!  If you need more tickets, we have them in the school office. Only 3,000 tickets were printed so you have a 1 in 3,000 chance to win!

     Friday, March 9th Fish Fry

     Saturday, April 28th Golf Outing & Dinner
     Friday, May 4th Carnival; Family Dinner; Silent Auction; Plant & Bake Sale

     Saturday, May 5th Plant & Bake Sale; Veteran’s Ceremony; Euchre Tournament; Gala Dinner, Auction,  

      & Raffle

Friday Night Euchre: March 2nd & April 6th @ 7:00pm at St. Joseph Church Parish Center; $10/person; Cash Prize each night!!!

Camp Ondessonk

A representative from Camp Ondessonk recently spoke with our students about their summer camp. They have two financial assistance programs available. The Camp Ondessonk General Fund offers partial assistance and requires the child to complete an essay. The St. Kateri Scholarship Fund has been established to make Camp Ondessonk accessible to families of limited financial means. Applicant must provide a copy of their most recent Federal 1040 form. Parents can obtain information about both of these programs by contacting their registrar, Becky Jennings, at (618) 695-2489 x109. You may find more information about opportunities for growth and summer fun on their website (www.ondessonk.com). Please send in your registration forms soon to ensure you get a spot in the week of your choice. 

Summer Birthday Celebrations

Don’t forget we will be celebrating those students who have summer birthdays in the following months:

June will be in March; July will be in April and August will be in May.  Happy Birthday to them!
St. Joseph School Needs Your Help!
What if St. Joseph earned a donation every time you searched the Internet?  Or how about if a percentage of every purchase you made online went to support our cause?  Well, now it can!
GoodSearch is a simple way for you to help support St. Joseph School.  Each time you search the web with GoodSearch’s Yahoo-powered search engine, about a penny will go to our school.  Also, every time you shop online at 1,00 0 participating stores including Amazon, eBay, Target, Apple, Staples, Expedia, etc., a percentage of your purchase will be donated for free!  The site also has thousands of money-saving coupons!

Just download the GoodSearch – [charity or school name] toolbar at http://www.goodsearch.com/toolbar/mode/  Thank you to everyone who uses GoodSearch!

Box Tops for Education

Once again we are participating in the General Mills Box Tops for Education program.  We ask families to clip the specially marked box tops from General Mills products and turn them into the school office.  We receive 10 cents for every box top submitted.

School Cancellation

When you hear that Pekin High School District #108 is closed due to inclement weather, St. Joseph School is also closed.  The school closures are announced over the local TV and radio stations beginning around 5:45am-6:00am.  You will also receive a School Reach announcement regarding the cancellation.  Please do not call the school, parish center, or rectory as no one will be there to answer the phones at this time.  Thank you!

Recess

This is just a reminder to please dress your child(ren) in proper attire for outside recess now that the weather is getting colder.  Send hats, mittens, warm coats, boots, scarves, etc. with your child(ren) as they will be going outside in all types of weather.  When the wind chill or the temperature is zero degrees or less, we will have inside recess.  Sometimes we might be inside for the morning playground time, but if the temperature warms up, we will go out for the lunch recess and primary afternoon recess.  It is good for the children to be outside and get some fresh air and exercise.  Thanks for sending them prepared for the winter weather!

1st Friday Collection and Sponsorship Update
Each 1st Friday of the month we have collected money for our sponsored friends around the world to help for their care and support.  We have promised to raise $33.00 each for our two sponsored friends for a total of $66.00 per month.  Through your generosity and Christian caring, we have always been able to meet our goal each month.  We really can make a difference in the lives of our brothers and sisters when we all work together.
Elmer Rivera is 21 years old and lives with his mother, three brothers, and one sister in a one-bedroom home in Managua, Nicaragua.  His father works as a farmer in another country and sends money back to the family.  They have no electricity, an outdoor pump, and an outhouse on their small property where they grow beans and corn to eat.  His favorite subject is Spanish.  He is a good student who enjoys singing and dancing.  He loves to play soccer and baseball.

Benefits Elmer will now receive from our sponsorship:

· Medical attention (medical, dental, optical)

· Hospitalization & medicine, when needed

· Prayers, friendships, and visits from C.F.C.A.

· Food & Clothing

· Christian formation: moral formation

· Education: schooling, supplies, housing

· Birthday & Christmas celebrations

· Sports festivals with basketball and volleyball

Placida Benedicto is 73 years old and lives with her husband and many relatives in Antipolo, Phillippines.  She is supported by her relatives and husband whose income is generated making various clothing products to sell at local markets.  Her home land has been hit by typhoons several times and they are working on rebuilding their homes and replanting seeds for food.

Benefits Placida receives from our sponsorship:
· Medical attention (medical, dental, optical)

· Hospitalization & medicine, when needed

· Prayers, friendships, and visits from C.F.C.A.

· Food & Clothing

· Recreational activities

· Help with selling items made at local shops

· Family services for positive personal growth

· Materials for housing and home repairs

Our next collection will be on Friday, March 2, 2018.
Parents’ Corner
What does RESPECT look like?
              Your youngster’s daily dealings with adults and kids alike will be more pleasant if he speaks and acts respectfully. Try these tips for helping him/her to learn about respect.

Respectful replies. Think about something that you and your youngster disagree on (say whether his video game time should be limited). Model having a respectful discussion about it. You might say that his brain and body are growing and that he needs to run and play to stay healthy. Then, suggest a respectful response, such as, “I want to be healthy, but I love video games.” Have him brainstorm other situations where people have different opinions but still speak to each other with respect.

Everyday acts. When you mow the lawn or clean up after your dog, you can teach your child about respect for neighbors. Explain that keeping your neighborhood clean and neat makes it nice for everyone. Ask him to think of other respectful things neighbors should do. If you share an apartment laundry room, he might say that you respect neighbors’ time by removing your clothes they’re done so others get to use the washers and dryers.
Quote of the Week

If we have no peace, it is because we have forgotten that we belong to each other.
~ Mother Teresa
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March Calendar of Important Dates
	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	
	
	
	1
	2
	3

	
	
	
	
	6th GVB Tournament @ St. Thomas
Parents Club Meeting 6pm
	Mass- 4th 

Stations of the Cross 2:30pm

6th GVB Tournament @ St. Thomas
Euchre- 7 PM
	1st Reconciliation 10AM
8th GVB Regionals

Saturday Night Cinema, Passion Part 2 6-9PM

	4
	5
	6
	7
	8
	9
	10

	 
	 No School- Diocesan Institute
	
	Wendy’s Night
5pm – 7pm
	Spring Pictures – Everyone has free dress
Scholastic Bowl @ Midwest Central
	Mass- 1st
No Bus Service
7th –Sophia’s Kitchen

Stations of the Cross 2:30 PM

Spring Festival Fish Fry
	Family Night/ Open Gym

	11
	12
	13
	14
	15
	16
	17

	St. Vincent Food Drive & Game Night! Part 1- 8th & Up, Pizza served!
	
	Declamation @ St. Vincent de Paul School
Scholastic Bowl @ South Pekin
	Parent Informational Night – Screenagers 6:30pm
	4th PND Field Trip
Education Commission Mtg.

	Mass- 2nd 
End of 3rd Quarter

Stations of the Cross 2:30 in school gym
	

	18
	19
	20
	21
	22
	23
	24

	St. Vincent Food Drive & Game Night Part 2! 8th & up, Pizza served.
	K-3 Showcase 6PMJanuary 22, 2018

7th - 5:30 pm 8th - 6:30 pm
	Scholastic Bowl @ Tremont
SJS Kouri’s Night
	January 24, 2018

6th - 5:00 pm 7th - 6:00 pm 8th - 7:00 pm
	2nd Sedar Meal
Report Cards

	Stations of the Cross 2:30 in school gym
	Easter Bunny Breakfast & Egg Hunt @ PNDJanuary 27, 2018



	25
	26
	27
	28
	29
	30
	31

	Palm Sunday
	Extra-Curricular Mtg.
	8th Field Trip  Chrism Mass

Scholastic Bowl vs. Broadmoor
	 Mass- 6th 
	No School- Holy Thursday Easter Break
	No School- Good Friday Easter Break
	



